
The Coastline ROP Board of Directors Select 
Dr. Brian Dozer as Coastline ROP’s New Superintendent 

 
The Coastline Regional Occupational Program Board of Trustees is pleased to 

announce the selection of Dr. Brian Dozer as superintendent of the ROP effective 

February 1, 2022. 

Dr. Brian Dozer has been the President of Vital Link, a 501c3 nonprofit dedicated 

to college and career exploration in career technical education since February 2020. As 

President, he led and managed the Vital Link team and oversaw strategy, marketing, 

fundraising, human resources, accounting, and IT. Through his work at Vital Link, he 

collaborated with educators throughout Orange County and the Inland Empire on 

college and career exploration and workforce development, with a particular focus on 

raising awareness of Career Technical Education (CTE). Professionally, Dr. Dozer is 

involved in multiple CTE and workforce development committees and serves on the 

Board of Directors of Leadership Tomorrow.  

Dr. Dozer previously was Executive Director of Webster University’s Irvine, CA campus, 

which focuses on adult learners earning completion bachelor’s degrees and master’s 

degrees. He also served as an adjunct faculty member at the campus, teaching 

Management, Organizational Behavior and Leadership courses.  

Prior to transitioning into the education sector, Dr. Dozer spent 20 years in advertising 

and marketing sales with various media organizations, primarily at television stations. 

Most of his tenure in advertising and marketing was in sales management and sales 

training. He holds a Doctor of Management degree from Webster University and earned 

an MBA from Pepperdine University and a BA in Telecommunications from Indiana 

University. 

 

 


